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Financial Report by Celeste Lilley

Water Reclamation Facility

e Ciccanti, Inc. of Tacoma began moving their equipment to the WRF on July
1. They moved in additional equipment and their construction trailer on
July 7. After exposing the very bottom of the lagoon, it’s looking like most
if not all of the round rock ballast is quite contaminated and will have to be
removed from the site. The contractor is also starting work on the new
vault at the headworks. This is where the inflow will be automatically or
manually directed to the pre-eq/overflow basin or to one of the two
sequential batch reactor basins. A pre-construction meeting was
conducted at the WRF on June 18"

e Fire Mountain Farms personnel have completed the elements of their
contract. In the event that additional biosolids have to be removed from
the site those materials can be transported to Fire Mountain. There is
money in the Ciccanti contract for that work.

e Troy Smith of Maple View Farm will be harvesting the hay crop again this
week.

e The replacement pump unit for the main lift station has not yet arrived.

e SWD personnel are continuing to work on installing and connecting the
second reclaimed water filter.



e Last but certainly not least: The SunLand WRF has received the
“Wastewater Treatment Plant Outstanding Performance Award”, again for
2013 from the Washington Department of Ecology. Congratulations Willy,
Mike, Pat, and all those who work so hard toward making our service the
best that it can be. Thanks!

Meter Setters

® Scott is installing water meter setters in Divisions 11, 17 and assorted
missed individual residences.

Water Consumption Metering Results

* Readings from our water meters on occupied single family residential lots
in Sunland for the last 30 days averaged? Gallons per day. The average
daily consumption, based on an annual average per connection, is 196
gallons.

® The SG&CC facility has averaged? Gallons per day over the last 30 days,
compared to a historical average daily consumption of 1014 gallons.

Other

® Joe Dominczyk called last week and said he has yet to work on the O&M
manual. Jeff Davis is going to call Joe to find out what his plans are as he
had not responded to Jeff’s letter.

* Mike Langley represented the SWD at the Division 17 annual meeting to
discuss the water meter/setter program under the WUE rule. Scott will be
setting up interviews and installations there immediately.

e Pat Osborne attended extended education classes on Pumps, Fats, Qils, and
Greases in Sequim.

* A meter setter and a Backflow Protection Assembly have been installed at
the swimming pool.



	Manager's Report, 7.2014
	Manager's Report, pg 2, 7.2014

